European Kyokushin Karate Organisation
Tuesday, July 13, 2010

To: 
IKO Honbu


C/C Kancho S. Matsui

OSU, 

We have received your letter dated July 9, 2010.  Concerning the contents, we would like to point out the following.

First of all, we firmly believe that we do not deserve the lack of respect and treatment that you are stating in your  letter, by calling a European meeting without previous consultation with the EKKO Board and International Advisor Shihan Loek Hollander.  A discussion should be held to see if a more convenient time and location could be found to hold a meeting.


The membership of all European Kyokushin countries are astonished by your declaration to cancel the European Kyokushin Karate Organisation.  With all respect, it is impossible according to European sport laws.


We understand that you have the wish or intention to establish a new “IKO Europe” as the official organization for this area.  You are making a mistake, and again, this is not possible as we already have a sanctioned Organisation under European law (1972 Liechtenstein) as recognized by the courts and governments of Europe.  Also, please remember that the existing European Kyokushin Karate Organisation was formed and developed under the direct request, mandate and blessing of Sosai Mas Oyama.


As discussed previously, European countries will not accept any Organisation, Association or Federation which does not include a democratically elected Board and all the official statues governing that Board, as required and registered with the European courts.  Further, all elected Board Members must be a citizen of the European Union.


Considering the circumstances and along with our explanation, we would like you to cancel this meeting and call another meeting with IKO European Advisor, Shihan Loek Hollander, the EKKO President, Shihan Antonio Pinero, and the EKKO General Secretary, Shihan Andre Drewniak, to clarify all these matters and  to prevent further fractioning and splintering of our members.


In closing, please understand the European Kyokushin Karate Organization has worked in harmony with the IKO since 1968.  We choose to continue this relationship.


We await your response.  OSU. 

Sincerely,

The European Kyokushin Karate Organisation Board 

IKO Committee Member – Loek Hollander

cc – EKKO Country Representatives & Dojo Operators

